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RECOMMENDATION:   

 

Provide Mayor and Council with the history and current status of the Yuma Road Bridge 

CIP project. 

 

PURPOSE: 

 

On April 3, 2015, staff received a notice of de-obligation of federal funds from ADOT 

for the Yuma Road Bridge CIP project. We anticipate an invoice to be forthcoming to 

return funds already expended on the project in the amount of $413,780.32 for the design 

of the Yuma Road Bridge.  

 

BACKGROUND AND COMMUNITY BENEFIT: 

 

In 2003, the Yuma Road Bridge project was proposed as a CIP project. During storm 

events, Yuma Road between Bullard Avenue and Estrella Parkway would flood from the 

nearby Bullard Wash, requiring road closures. 

 

Due to the recession and other priority projects in the City, the Yuma Road Bridge 

project has not been funded in the CIP and has not moved past design and ROW 

acquisition. Staff will provide a summary of all of the project activities that have 

occurred to date.  

 

PREVIOUS ACTIONS AND DISCUSSION: 

 

Council accepted the dedication of Yuma Road Rights-of-Way and Slope Easements for 

the noted project in December 2009. In addition, Council approved the consultant 

contract and an Intergovernmental Agreement with ADOT for project design in May 

2010. 

 

FISCAL ANALYSIS: 

 

This will be discussed with council.   

 

ATTACHMENTS: 

 

Attachment A – Applicable Federal Regulations 

Attachment B – Notice of de-obligation of funds.   


